
San Luis Obispo Duplicate Bridge Club 

Board Minutes for January 13, 2017 

The meeting was call to order by President Bill Ringbom at 3:58 PM. Board members Bill 

Ringbom, Mary Neal, Leda Fields, Jan Zinner, Bill Donovan, Don Alderman, and Club Manager 

Barbara Weiss were in attendance.  

Minutes: 

The minutes for December were approved as corrected. 

Treasurers Report:  

Net income for December was ($420.43)   with an ending balance of $7994.96. There were  80 tables. 

Year end profit $2183.92. 

There was a continued discussion for the need for better education on Zero Tolerance. 

Old Business: 

Leda volunteered to make a list of suggestions for etiquette at the table and it can be laminated and left 

at the table for people to read so that it is a reminder.  

We discussed the Christmas Party and were pleased with the participation. 

New Business: 

We will donate $100. For food for the Sectional. The Unit will take care of food. 

The meeting adjourned 4:50 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Leda Fields 

 

 


